
  

Weekly News Friday 21st April 2023 
 

  Week 1 Summer Term 1  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been lovely to welcome the children 

back to school for the Summer Term and even 

better to have had some sunshine for them to 

enjoy! We are hoping our fields will soon be 

dry enough to use fully and then we can make 

the most of our amazing outdoor spaces here 

at Saltergate. 

 

I have been impressed by some of our pupils 

this week who have shown remarkable 

kindness towards their peers - something that 

is so very important. I spoke in assembly about 

how each of them can be a hero, making a 

real difference to others throughout the course 

of the day at school, and at home too. We will 

continue to emphasise the value of kindness 

here at Saltergate and to build our school 

family with this at the heart. 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 
 

Jo Hall 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, 

or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to 

keep children safe. 

 

Twitter  Follow us at @SaltergateSchs.   
 

Year 3 PE 
This half term our PE days are Wednesdays and 
Fridays. 
 
Reception PE  
Reception PE will be on Mondays and Thursdays this 
term.  

  
   

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2) Veya and Harlyn  
Percival (Y2) Laurie and Arran  
Bright (Y1) Caleb and Peyton  
Jeffers (Y1) Ameila and Areilla  
Donaldson (Rec) Indie and Leonardo  
Adeola (Rec)  Phoenix and Milo 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://twitter.com/SaltergateSchs


 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 
Kipling (Y6) Scarlett Pullman (Y6) Layla 

Cowell (Y6) Jack 

Tolkien (Y5) Jenson Potter (Y5) Noah 

Morpurgo (Y4) Thomas Rowling (Y4) Tayler 

Walliams (Y3) A’Luna and Amber  Dahl (Y3) Thomas 

 

 

 

Saltergate Superstars 
Reception  

   

Donaldson Class – Our class have had a super week! 

Well done to Evelyn who has created this fantastic 

Spring themed picture of her allotment.   

Adeola Class – No extra mile this week. We have produced 
some amazing phonics work and writing this week. Harry has 

drawn a wonderful picture of him picking flowers under a 
blossom tree and written a super caption about Spring.  

Great job Harry! 
 

Year 1  
           

 

Bright Class – No extra mile this week. 
We have had a great first week back. The children have 

a loved doing lots of counting in 2s in Maths and reading 
Meerkat Mail in English. 

 

Jeffers Class – No extra mile this week.  
The children have enjoyed reading the story Meerkat Mail in 

English and counting in 2s in Maths. 
Here is the link for numberblocks two times tables.  
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AUL_4lzT06I 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AUL_4lzT06I


Year 2  

 

 

 
 

Percival Class – Lots of extra mile work this week from 
our Easter Knowledge Organiser. Well done Percival 

Class. It was lovely to share your gorgeous work 
 
 

Coelho Class – No ‘Extra Mile’ this week, however everybody 
has been working incredibly hard at school. We read a 
wonderful story called ‘Dear Earth’ which has inspired us to 
write some non-chronological reports about different 
habitats. These photos show some of our ‘Coelho Superstars’ 
doing some amazing research. Well done everybody! 

Year 3  

  

Dahl Class – What a fantastic sketch during our 
geography field work earlier this week. Instructions 

followed, sketch completed and wonderful annotations! 
Well done! 

Walliams Class – A brilliantly detailed field sketch from our 

Geography learning this week. This has been completed 

beautifully by paying close attention to the instructions that 

were given during the lesson! 

 

Year 4  

  

Morpurgo Class – We have been learning all about the 

Christian festival of Easter- super learning! 

 

Rowling Class – Time was spent over the holidays 
researching some exciting facts all about the Romans! It was 

lovely to see our learning from last term continuing even 
during the Easter holidays! Well done!  

 
 
 



Year 5  
 

 

Potter Class – Zach wrote me this fantastic mythical 
story over the Easter holidays.  

  

Tolkien Class – Imogen brought in this fantastic jigsaw on 

‘South America’ after making it over the Easter break and 

sharing it with our class. It links in perfectly with our new 

topic for the half term Imogen, well done! 

Year 6  

 

 
 

Kipling Class –    We don’t have any extra mile work this 

week but well done to Nevaeh who has already gained 

57 minutes on AR.  

Pullman Class – Lauren did some great Extra Mile Work for 
our Easter Knowledge Organiser. She made an Easter wreath 

and made some super Easter facts! 

  

Cowell Class – Congratulations to Bethany for her 
Easter-themed pudding....it looks delicious! Well done! 

 

 

 

 



Important Information/links 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

After School Clubs Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Summer 2023 Lunch menu  Summer Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Monday 8th May 2023 Additional Bank Holiday in celebration of the King’s 
Coronation 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Year 4 – Multiplication tables check  
Information for parents 

Information for parents click here  

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  
Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

Just 'B' - Hear to Help leaflet 

You may be aware that Just ‘B’ (part of North Yorkshire Hospice Care) provide a helpline service to offer emotional 

wellbeing support to Children, Young People and Adults living within the North Yorkshire area. 

Hear to Help 01423 856799 is open 7 days a week from 8am to 8pm and is available to any individual looking for all 

types of emotional support for anxiety, low mood, feelings of isolation, as well as bereavement support. 

I have attached one of our flyers which hopefully you may find of interest to benefit visitors of your hub. We would 

be pleased if you could display in prominent areas or circulate to raise awareness of this facility. If you would like to 

receive some hard copies of the leaflet please let us know and we can arrange for these to be sent to you. 

If you would like any additional information about this service, please do not hesitate to contact Just ‘B’ 

helplines@saintmichaelshospice.org 

 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
http://bit.ly/3E4rH3M
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG
mailto:helplines@saintmichaelshospice.org

